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Dear parents and carers,

Welcome back! An extra special welcome to our new children and families across the school. All children
have settled back really well into their new classes and the routines of learning again are well
established again. As ever, I have been impressed with the children’s enthusiasm, kindness and support
they show in all aspects of school life when popping into classes and when walking around the school
and playground.

Although we have only been back a few days, we have had some memorable moments already with Year
2 “taking flight’ to Mexico as part of their geography (I'm not sure Captain Evely was a very competent
pilot!) and the vast assortments of costumes and characters across the school for Roald Dahl Day.

2024 National Read Aloud Challenge Southwest finalist

We are delighted to inform you that Chulmleigh Primary School has been shortlisted as a finalist for the
Southwest in the 2024 National Read Aloud Challenge. We are absolutely delighted with this outstanding
achievement. The company told us that the competition was incredibly to tough this year with hundreds
of schools from across the country taking part. They also told us that they were truly impressed by our
children’s encouragement and dedication to fostering a love of reading across the school. They stated
that over 10,000 children participated and just over 185,000 reading sessions were recorded so for us to
be in 8th place in the Southwest is remarkable. In the words of the National Read Aloud Challenge, “Your
school has stood out as one of the top contenders!” I would like to say a massive well done to all the
children who have taken part in this challenge and to all the parents who signed up.

Additionally, I would like to say an extra special thank you to Ms Hancock for promoting this across the
school and for registering Chulmleigh Primary School in the first place.

More information can be found at: https://www.readaloudchallenge.co.uk/
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Safeguarding Updates - safeguarding refresher training and asthma awareness training

During our Non-pupil days, all staff and volunteers across the school and Trust completed their annual
safeguarding refresher training. All staff have to read Keeping Children Safe in Education and this year
there were some amendments that staff needed to know about in order to continue keeping children safe.
As well as the usual safeguarding training, all our staff had training on asthma awareness which was
delivered by a children and young person’s asthma specialist nurse from Devon’s NHS. Staff followed the
national training framework and were able to ask questions. As a school, we are working towards gaining
the ‘Asthma friendly school’ award. Staff were made aware of the asthma traffic light system which will be
introduced to the children. The zones are below:

Green zone - Good &% N 4 Red zone - Severe |:‘~>
Qvﬁ", -

Your asthma is under control if: Warning signs that your asthma is getting IF after 6 puffs of reliever you experience

worse: any of the Following symptoms:

e You had a bad night with cough or wheeze and e You are still breathing hard and fast
might be tired in class o Youstill feel tight and wheezy

* You have a cough, wheeze or ‘tight’ chest and s You are too breathless to talk in a
feel out of breath sentence

You need to use your reliever more than usual s You are feeling frightened and exhausted

Your breathing feels good

You have no cough or wheeze

Your sleeping is not disturbed by coughing
You are able to do your usual activities

You are not missing school

If you check your Peak Flow, it is around your

e Tell amember of staff or ask a friend to get Othar serfous symptoms aree
. o Colour changes - very pale / grey / blue

-1 T e L ——— e Using rib and neck muscles to breath,
nose flaring

Green Zone Action Use your spacer with the blue reliever
puffer and do the Following: Red Zone Action

Take your normal medications
Take 2 puffs of the BLUE inhaler with your spacer 1
Preventer (taken at home) puff ata time. Keep doing this every 10 minutes if

you still have symptoms up to a total of 6 puffs CALL 999
Sit quietly, where an adult can see you for 10

minutes until you are feeling better and can go back . -
e Using your spacer keep taking 1 puff of

If you feel like this again after 3-4hrs, tell a member reliever inhaler, breathing at anormal rate
Reliever (to use in school before exercise if of staff, repeat above and school should phone your for4-5 breaths, every 30 seconds until the
needed) parent to collect you ambulance arrives

School need to write how much inhaler you have Stay where you are and keep calm

used inyour diary or tell your parent If pupil becomes unresponsive and has an
adrenaline pen for allergies-use it now.

Further information can be found at: https://myhealth-devon.nhs.uk/local-services/schools/children-

young-persons-asthma-1/asthma-information-for-schools and Asthmanauts | Asthma Innovation Re

(asthmainnovationresearch.co.uk)

School Improvement Update — 2024-2025 School Improvement Priorities

This year, we are trying to improve the attainment and progress in maths at all of the primary schools in
the Trust. As the table below shows, the last 3 years attainment in maths has been improving but we ideally
want to be in the 80%+ for Year 6 achieving the Expected Standard (EXS) or better at the end of the year.

School 2021-22 2022-23 2023-24
Chulmleigh 67% 72% 78%

A 2 day maths learning walk, audit and book look with be occurring with other leaders from across the
Trust before half term. This in depth focus will help us to identify what we know is working well and to pri-
oritise our next steps to further develop our maths teaching. I will of course keep you posted on what we
find out during the 2 day audit.
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We are also further developing our non-core assessments this year. In order to do this, each subject lead
will look at their subject from the Early years all the way up to Year 6 to check that the objectives in each
learning unit shows progression and can be tracked for coverage. An example of this tracking document is
below:

This e includes both the skills and knowledge objectives for the topics across the year. Across the year, all Skills objectives should be taught. When
this objective has been taught, the assessment document needs to be dated (evidence date) to show when and where the objective has been taught. The objective can
be taught multiple times, but this alse shows where the gaps are in knowledge which will need teaching.

At the end of each topic, add the initials of the children who are working at WTS, EXS or GDS.

At the end of the academic year, the document is passed onto the next teacher.

-+ Year 6 Geography A. t

Evidence date Working towards Expected Greater depth

To use a range of geographical resources to help give a detailed
description and opinion about a location.

To name and locate countries of the warld and identify their
human and physical characteristics.

To name and locate some of the countries of South America and
their main human and physical characteristics.

Locational Knowledge

To understand and share some reasons for geographical
similarities and differences between countries.

To describe geographical diversity across the world.

To describe how the human and physical characteristics of a
place may have changed over time.

To describe how some countries and geographical regions are
interconnected and interdependent.

To use fieldwork to observe and measure the human and
physical features in the local area and record results in a range of
ways

Human and Physical Geography

To use all 8 compass points to describe a location. N, S, E, W N-E,
N-W, 5-E and 5-W.
To use grid references, symbols, keys to navigate a map and

To create maps of locations and identify patterns land use,
climate zones and population densities.

Geographical Skills
and Figldwork

Roald Dahl Day

On Friday 13th September, we raised money for Roald Dahl’s Marvellous Children’s charity as part of
Roald Dahl Day. During our celebration assembly, the children learnt about this incredible charity and
learnt about how the specialist nurses support poorly children and their families across the United
Kingdom. A superb amount of £99 was raised which will definitely benefit poorly children across the
country. Additionally, the children learnt that it was suspected that Roald Dahl was dyslexic but he still
managed to overcome this to become one of the world’s most published and loved children’s authors.
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THE VICAR OF
NIBBLESWICKE
ROALD DAHL

g Pictures: Inside author Roald Dahl's writing hut - BEC
Newsround

Famous RN 1, { griwils ILLUSTRATED BY

QUENTIN BLAKF

dyslexic

NOTHING BUT OUR BEST COMPASSION AMBITION TEAMWORK

For more information on Roald Dahl’'s Marvellous Children’s charity, please visit: Home | Roald Dahl's
Marvellous Children's Charity (roalddahlcharity.org)



https://www.roalddahlcharity.org/?gad_source=1&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIrvz6zPTHiAMV1ZlQBh3-tjoREAAYASAAEgLlqPD_BwE
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OPAL Update — new slide installation

We are delighted to let you know that our wonderful and hardworking caretaking team successfully

installed our slide over the summer holiday. They have also installed a rope wall to help the children climb
back up the bank which has added to their fun of using the slide. The slide was paid for from our generous
grant from the Norman Trust. Before we broke up for the summer holidays, some classes wrote to the
Norman Trust thanking them for their generous grant. We are now going to send them some photos of the
children in action with their beaming faces and smiles to show them how much our children are enjoying it!
Below are some photos of the children enjoying the slide!

Special Educational Needs and Disability (SEND) Update — ADHD training

All staff completed training on how best to support our children with Attention Deficit Hyperactivity
Disorder (ADHD) during our Non-Pupil day at the beginning of the new school year. This training was
based on guidance from the ADHD Foundation Neurodiversity Charity. Staff discussed successful strate-
gies that they are already implementing as well as learning some new ideas and guidance. This year, we
are also hoping to get the ADHD friendly schools award which will acknowledge our unwavering commit-
ment to all learners across the school and especially those children with ADHD. More information can be
found at: ADHD Friendly Schools Award - ADHD Foundation : ADHD Foundation



https://www.adhdfoundation.org.uk/training/training-for-education/adhd-friendly-schools-award/

Attendance Updates

As you are aware, our Trust has an unwavering commitment to improve attendance and punctuality at
school as we know what a difference it makes to the children’s attainment and progress.

As ever, across all classes we continue to work on improving attendance and punctuality at school. At
Chulmleigh Primary, we know that ‘Every Minute Counts’ and being in school on time really helps with
maximising our learning every day. Our extra additional provisions occur at 9.00am so it is vital all children
are in before that. These additional provisions include: extra one to one reading, spelling practise on IDL,
handwriting, grammar examples and number or times table facts are practised at the start of the school day
so being in class by 9.00am ensures that ‘Every Minute Counts’. Just a reminder that being late to school
after 9.00am affects your child’s attendance percentage. All the lateness minutes can add up to missing
whole days off. I know I have shared this statistic before but as a reminder, being 5 minutes late a day can
add up to the equivalent of 3 whole days off in the year which is why it is vital your child is in class by

9.00am every morning.

LATENESS

How much time can you lose?
IN ONE SCHOOL YEAR

5 minutes

Our current attendance rate of 98% is slightly above the targets set by the Department of Education and
the Trust which is 96%. This week, the year group attendance is:

Year R: 95.2%
Year 1: 98.1%
Year 2: 100%
Year 3:98.5%
Year 4: 98.8%
Year 5:99%
Year 6: 97%

Thank you all for your continued support.
With kind regards,

Martin Evely and all staff at Chulmleigh Primary School
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Welcome back to our parents and children and a big welcome to all the newbies!

A HUGE thank you to everyone for our summer fair. Special thank you to Tim DeFuyck and team for the
amazing food and working the BBQ, and to Chulmleigh Scouts for the hire of the BBQ.

Chulmleigh fire station for attending the fair with the engine and for their engagement with the children.
Bronnie for the amazing jumbo hair braids and donations back to the PTA.

And to all our volunteers, families and children at Chulmleigh Primary for their help on the day and making
it an amazing event. As soon as we have a total raised, we will report back.

Already the PTA have a game plan to raise loads of money for our school this year, so please keep an eye on
our newsletter, our Facebook page and our notices around the school.

As always keep your ideas and requests coming in to PTA@chumleigh-primary.devon.sch.uk

Upcoming dates for the diary:
Grandparents Day - Friday 4th October
Disco - Thursday 24th October
Competitions TBC - 5th November
Movies and Munchies - Wednesday 4th December, Christmas film

Christmas Fair & Christmas Jumper Day - Friday 13th December
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£2.00 - POPCORN/CRISP & DRINK

Please book your ticket through MyEd
film & times will be confirmed each term.
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SUPERMARKET SUPERSTARS!

—( Cashpot for schools

THAN K YOU! Chulmleigh Primary School

Thank you so much for all of your votes in the You have raised

Tesco Blue Token Scheme.
£103.68 -l
£500 AWARDED!! o -

@ 75 days left
We have just received £500 from Tesco to make

Opal bigger and better. Thank you Tesco!
Miss Johnson is busy making a plan for what the money can See progress
be spent on, so keep your eyes peeled!

ASDA REWARDS
Just over 70 days left for us to earn easy money for our primary school!

For every app downloaded and our school selected we get £1 added to our

cash pot!

If one person from each of our families download the Asda reward app we
could raise over £200!

It takes less than a minute to do, thank you all!
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AGM - Tuesday 8" October at 15:30
EVEBYONE

All are welcome to the AGM on Tuesday 8" October WEL COME
starting at 15:30. Please come along to listen to i

plans, join our PTA and please have your say.

Our PTA is for everyone! TUESg ggﬁ&Tﬂé%ngOBER

AT CHULMLEIGH PRIMARY SCHOOL
FUNDRAISING IDEAS-JOIN THE COMMITTEE-FUNDS THAT HAVE
BEEN RAISED-HAVE YOUR SAY-FUTURE PLANS=_

We are always looking for helpers and greatly appreciate anything you can offer. If you would like
to get involved with the PTA, please email PTA@chumleigh-primary.devon.sch.uk or find one of us
around school. Keep a look out for more information on all our upcoming events and as always

thank you for all your support.

your School #3 1hvolved :

Give Back ave Fun!

| Our school works with G Pt

| 10 provide fresh school milk! We currently provide free milk every day
to all children in Nursery, Key Stage 1
and those on Free School Meals. If your
child isn't eligible for free milk, but you
would like them to receive it, you can
register online and pay per term. Please

visit www.coolmilk.com for more details
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ClaSS r\oom Cubs & Tigers

: A big welcome goes out to our new Nursery children that have
joined us this term, and we welcome back our existing Tigers
and Cubs after the Summer break.

Our topic this half term is Marvellous Me! The children have
been busy already talking to us about who is in their family and
having a go at drawing themselves. Please would parent/carers
be kind enough to send in a photo of your family so that the
children can share with their peers. Email gran-

dall@chulmleigh.devon.sch.uk and I will print off for you.

We are also looking at signs of Autumn throughout the term and
will be going on lots of short walks around the premises to col-
lect and talk about items we have found along the way in our
natural environment. We will finish this half term with the tradi-
tional tale of Goldilocks and the Three Bears.

Lions

What a start to the term! We have some lovely lions who have been
very busy exploring their classroom. We have been amazed by how
well they have settled and how nicely they have been working to-
gether. We went on a little trip around the school, saying hello to
all the different adults and getting familiar with the big school hall!
We also had time for our first Woody Wonder session. We had great
fun getting on our waterproofs and boots and exploring the differ-
ent outdoor activities.

We made our own self-portraits this week and used our craft skills
to make our own frames. They have certainly added some extra

sparkle to the classroom. We also started our phonics journey, get-

ting to know Kipper, Chip and Biff and learning the s, a, t and p
sounds. We have even started to read words like sat and tap.

We are very proud of our lovely lions for completing their first few
weeks at school. We can’t wait for all the fun and excitement we
are going to have together this year!
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